[bookmark: _GoBack]COUNCIL ADMINISTRATIVE RULE 3 – REIMBURSEMENT OF COUNCIL EXPENSES 
In the interest of supporting Councilmember professional development and providing a means to account for small expenses incurred in the course of City-related business, the City may provide Councilmembers with an expense allowance as part of the City’s annual budget.  These expenses may include training, attendance at conferences, and purchase of materials in support of City business.   
Reimbursements for Council expenses follow the requirements of Chapter 5 of the Guide to City Finance and other relevant policies. Payment of expenses is made on a reimbursement basis.  Any unused allowance amounts at the end of the fiscal year are returned to the City’s General Fund balance.  Councilmembers may not “trade” balances with other members to avoid the designated cap on allowances.  
Transactions that are determined to be of personal use/benefit or of a political nature will not be reimbursed.  
Payments for alcoholic beverages or other legal intoxicants are not allowed.
Payment of independent contractor services (including guest speaker), by an employee, will not be reimbursed.
Payment of expenses for work performed that is not for the benefit of the City of Ann Arbor will not be reimbursed.
Requests for reimbursements of expenses must be supported by appropriate receipts and documentation.  Requests for reimbursement will be submitted through the Management Assistant in the Mayor’s Office and will be approved by the Mayor.  The City’s Chief Financial Officer will prepare a monthly report on Council reimbursements and provide the report to the Mayor.
